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SANDGATE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of an Environment Committee Meeting held on 

Tuesday 5th July 2011 at 7.00pm
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Present:  Chairman       Cllr M Findlay-Stone


    Councillors
     T Prater, N Bliss, G Fuller, L Griggs, T Heselden and M Fitch
    Parish Clerk   G Baker
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

  
The meeting opened at 7.00pm







6 members of the public attended
1
Apologies for absence received from Cllrs:, J Holben, R Grundy and N Griffith    

2.
Declarations of Interest -  None
Councillors and Officers present should disclose personal interests in any item on this agenda.  A councillor or Officer with a personal interest must describe and give details of the interest. Unless the personal interest amounts to a prejudicial interest, he/she may participate fully in the meeting.

A prejudicial interest is one, which a member of the public with knowledge of the relevant facts, would reasonably regard as so significant that it is likely to prejudice a councillor’s judgement of the public interest. Anyone with a prejudicial interest must, unless an exception applies of a dispensation granted withdraw from the meeting room.
3
Minutes of last meeting - that the minutes of 7th June 2011 having been circulated, be confirmed as a 
correct record and signed.  Proposed by Cllr G Fuller, seconded by Cllr L Griggs and agreed 
unanimously.
4
Communications - MFS  - Cllr M Findlay Stone questioned the best time for the Gas Works to return and finish their work in the High Street. Cllr T Prater will speak to the Businesses to ask for their ideas. MFS has already suggested that whenever the work is resumed it needs to be carried out under a different regime with less time wasted. Cllr Tim Prater commented that a completion date no later than the end of October would be desirable with penalties if this did not happen.
Arrangements have been made to replace the bin along the coastguard stretch of the walkway.  

5 
Report from Transport and Parking advisory group - NG - Cllr M Findlay-Stone updated on 
behalf 
of Cllr N Griffith. The Action Plan is to follow up - Saga Parking. Look into traffic 
calming. Get training and utilise the speedwatch equipment   Also a long term objective is to try 
to 
remove heavy goods vehicles from passing through Sandgate. Zoe Varian asked if the Enbrook 
parking situation could be followed up quickly.
6
Report from Beaches Advisory Group – TH - Cllr T Heselden reported that the toilets have now 
opened after the refurbishment with a charge of 20p to use the facilities.  Cllr M Findlay-Stone had 
agreed for the nomination for ‘Loo of the Year’ award to go ahead. Bathing water results were good 
and Cllr T Heselden hoped to get the local paper to publicise this
7.
Report from Business and Tourism Advisory Group – TP  -Cllr T Prater had nothing to report but 
hopes to get things up and running in the next week or so.
8.         Reports on 
· Chichester Memorial Hall – JH  Nothing to report
· Plans for Sea Festival - NB - Cllr N Bliss reported that more stalls were needed.
· Youth and Recreation – JH -  Nothing to report
· Wild life and open spaces – links to Parish Plan and recreational facilities – JH -Nothing to report
· Sandgate Society - MFS Cllr M Findlay-Stone reported that the Sandgate Society had rejected the Military Hill planning proposal. Placing of the Hattie Jacques’ plaque to take place on 22nd July at 3.30 pm with tea being served in the Chichester Hall afterwards.
7
Date of the next meeting 6th September 2011

The meeting closed at 7 55 pm
Signed by the Chairman Environment Committee…………………………………Date………………
